
 

City Manager’s Report 
TO:  Honorable Mayor Wythe and Homer City Council 

FROM:  Katie Koester, City Manager 

DATE:  October 26, 2015 

SUBJECT: City Manager’s Report 

Request to Postpone Strategic doing until second meeting in January  
A Strategic Doing work session is currently scheduled for November 23. I would like to request 
the Strategic Doing work session be rescheduled to the second meeting in January. 
November will be the height of the educational campaign on HART and the December 1 
special election and will be my focus. We will also be short staffed in my office for the month 
of November.  

 
Should City Assume Maintenance of Lake Street Bike Paths? 
The City has been informed by ADOT/PF that their Lake Street Improvements will incorporate 
a bike lane on each side of the road. However, they are requesting that maintenance of the 
signage and pavement markings for the bike lane on the west side be maintained by the City. 
If the City does not agree to take on maintenance responsibilities, the State will still build the 
dedicated space for bike traffic, however it will be considered a ‘bike route’ with minimal 
signage and no pavement markings (bike stencils in path). Any agreement for the City to take 
over maintenance of the bike path would have to include the State plowing and sanding the 
path and associated liability or we would be looking at a considerable expense. The 
maintenance expense (replacement cost of signage and stenciling) is estimated at $2,400 a 
year.  

The City is currently designing similar bike lanes on Waddell Way. Ideally signing and 
pavement markings should be consistent on Lake Street and Waddell Way. 

Lake Street bike lane signage/markings cost $9,000 to install.     $2,400/ year to 
maintain. 

Waddell Way bike lane signage/markings cost $6,000 to install. $1,800/ year to 
maintain. 

                                  $4,200 annual total 

Should the City take on the additional maintenance cost for bike lane signage and markings 
(on both streets) or should the lanes be constructed as ‘bike routes’ with minimal 
signage/markings (on both streets)? 
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Buccaneer Creditors’ Liquidating Trust Settlement  
You may recall that in June of this year the City of Homer received letter from the Trustee of 
the Buccaneer Creditors’ Liquidating Trust demanding the City return $17,460 in payment 
that had been received in the 90 days preceding Buccaneer’s bankruptcy. The City Attorney 
countered with a letter stating that the payment was made during the course of regular 
business. Nevertheless, the City Attorney has negotiated a 50% reduction in the original 
demand ($8730) which I have agreed to. While it gives me heartburn to acquiesce to the 
claim, it is a modest amount that could quickly be surpassed in legal fees if we were to 
engage in a lengthy battle. The funds received were for services delivered at the Port and 
Harbor and will be assigned a legal settlement code in the enterprise budget so we can track 
these types of expenses.  

 
Update on Sale of Lillian Walli Lots 
Council directed staff to sell all 8 City-owned parcels in the Lillian Walli subdivision. I wanted 
to provide you an update on that process.  A request for proposals was posted on the City 
website on October 12th. The total appraised value and minimum bid for all lots is $91,000. 
Written questions are due by October 28th to the City Clerk’s Office. Bids are due by noon 
November 12, 2015 and will be opened by the City Manager. http://www.cityofhomer-
ak.gov/rfps. 

 Woodard Creek Coalition 
City Planner Abboud attended the Woodard Creek Coalition Workshop Saturday, October 
17th. The meeting was held to prioritize several problem statements and set goals and 
objectives for the coalition. Channelization, erosion, and flooding have been identified as 
public safety concerns. Development in and around the drainage area has contributed to 
these problems. The coalition prioritized raising public awareness of the condition of the 
creek and the value it has to the community. See the attached press release for more 
information. 

Upcoming Elections 
We have two more elections before the end of the year. I wanted to remind everyone when 
absentee voting starts so they can make sure and fit it in – it is coming right up. 

November 3 Runoff: Absentee voting started Tuesday, October 20. 

December 1 Special Election: Absentee voting starts Monday, November 16. 

 

 
 
Enc: 
Settlement agreement with Buccaneer Creditors’ Liquidating Trust  
Woodard Creek Coalition Press Release 
Thank you to SPH for Hosting Dinner on September 15  

http://www.cityofhomer-ak.gov/rfps
http://www.cityofhomer-ak.gov/rfps
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PRESS RELEASE 
 

More Info:   
Marv Hanson:  907.240.8295 
Jim Preston:  907.235.8906 

 

Woodard Creek Coalition Presses Forward on 
Vital Community Asset 

 
HOMER, AK – Local citizens, property owners and groups comprising the Woodard Creek 

Coalition came together this past Saturday, October 17, at the Pratt Museum to continue 

efforts aimed at promoting the community values surrounding Woodard Creek.  A 

representative from the National Park Service facilitated the session under a generous grant 

from the River & Trails Conservation Assistance Program. 

 “We made some great progress today,” said Jim Preston, a property owner along 

Woodard Creek.  “Our goal to open-up the creek, and make it more accessible, will go a long 

way toward improving the quality of life in Homer.” 

 Woodard Creek is a perennial creek which flows from its headwaters on the bluff above 

the South Peninsula Hospital, runs down through Hornaday Park and parallel to Bartlett Street 

before discharging into Kachemak Bay at Bishops Beach.  The creek has been neglected over 

the years, with multiple culverts and obstructions making it invisible and inaccessible to most 

Homer residents.  The Woodard Creek Coalition formed in 2013 to transform Woodard Creek 

into a vibrant, healthy and safe community asset.   

 “Woodard Creek is an unpolished gem sitting right in the middle of town,” said property 

owner Marv Hanson.  “Our goal is to dust off that gem and make Woodard Creek a gathering 

place where local residents and tourists alike can enjoy a natural stream setting in downtown 

Homer.” 



 The Woodard Creek Coalition will continue to meet and work toward enhancing 

Woodard Creek, and all interested businesses and residents are encouraged to join-in.   



 

 

October 12, 2015 

 

South Kenai Peninsula Hospital Service Area Board 
4300 Bartlett St.  
Homer, AK 99603 
 
 
Dear South Kenai Peninsula Hospital Service Area Board of Directors,  
 
On behalf of Mayor Wythe and Homer City Council I would like to thank you for the tasty and 

informative dinner you hosted on September 15th for the Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly, 

Homer City Council and staff.  In addition to being a chance to get together with Borough 

leaders, it was a great opportunity to showcase our first class hospital. The progressive dinner 

made the most of everyone’s time (and was delicious). 

 
Thank you for a productive and enjoyable evening. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 

 

Katie Koester 
City Manager 
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